MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018
be adjourned in memory of retired Riverside Police Department Deputy Chief Mervin D. Feinstein.

Born on November 28, 1935, Deputy Chief Feinstein passed away on November 8, 2018
at his home in Riverside, California. He is survived by his wife Barbara (Bobbie) and his daughters
Perri and Kim. He also leaves behind many grandchildren, great-grandchildren, nieces, and
nephews.

Deputy Chief Feinstein joined the Riverside Police Department on October 10, 1960. He
was promoted to Sergeant on July 1, 1964, to lieutenant on April 6, 1973, to Captain on June 1,
1976, and to Deputy Chief on July 29, 1983. He retired on December 29, 1988.

Deputy Chief Feinstein was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-
grandfather, uncle, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of
those who knew and loved him. He will be dearly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Deputy Chief Mervin D. Feinstein.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: December 4, 2018

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: W&Q&LMputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried
by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018, be
adjourned in memory of Ben Drake, a resident of Temecula, California who passed away on
November 7, 2018 after a courageous battle with cancer.

Born on July 8, 1949 in Riverside, California, Ben was a fifth generation farmer in
Riverside County and lived in Temecula since 1973. He founded Drake Enterprises, Inc., a farm
management company, 40 years ago. Today they manage 750 acres of avocados and 450 acres of
wine grapes in the Temecula Valley.

Active in the community, Ben served on the Rancho California Water District Board for
17 years. He was Board President in 2005, 2013, and 2018. He was an avid fisherman who took
advantage of every opportunity to fly fish anytime and anywhere. With his love of fishing, he
enjoyed international fishing trips to Christmas Island, Cuba, and Chile.

Ben is survived by his wife of 43 years, Sharon Drake, his children, grandchildren, and his
siblings Susan and Samuel Drake. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts
of those who knew and loved him, He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED fthat the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Ben Drake.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: December 4, 2018
Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of RiveMm.
By: “¥ “o‘Qgi“Q—Q & Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried
by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018, be
adjourned in memory of Bob Morris, a resident of Temecula, California who passed away on
November 20, 2018.

An instrumental force in the community, Bob was an artist who helped create Old Town
Temecula. He founded the Great Temecula Tractor Race in 1977 and 30 seasons later, the race
still attracts hundreds of spectators each year. In the 1980°s, Bob and several community leaders
created Temecula’s Historic District according to an 1890°s theme which included wooden-plank
sidewalks and artistic ironworks.

Bob’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Bob Morris.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: December 4, 2018

Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: VYY\QX!QQ\SLA M Q JUTYY™\_Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018, be
adjourned in memory of Audrey F. Ellis, a resident of Sun City, California who passed away on
November 24, 2018.

Born on August 12, 1930 in Asbury Park, New Jersey, Audrey had one older brother. She
worked for New Jersey Bell Telephone Co. for many years. She married her sweetheart Karl Ray
Ellis Sr. on June 3, 1950 and they had three children.

In 1969, Audrey and Karl moved to California. She later worked for California
Communications center and retired in 1987. They then moved to Sun City. She was a published
author in the National Library of Poetry. She was also a charter member of Beta Sigma Phi and a
member of the United Methodist Women'’s Sarah Circle.

Audrey was preceded in death by her husband Karl; daughter Kathleen Nye; grandson Kyle
Ellis; and brother Robert French. She is survived by her son Karl Ellis Jr. (wife Lisa); daughter
Barbara Walker (husband Larry); nine grandchildren; and fifteen great-grandchildren.

Audrey’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Audrey F. Ellis.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: December 4, 2018

Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riversigde, State of California.

By: ‘W\QA—’Q"—QSL : W\Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018, be
adjourned in memory of Gerald Budlong, a 73-year-old resident of Moreno Valley, California who
passed away on November 23, 2018.

Born on April 27, 1945 in Albuquerque, New Mexico to Dudley and Dolores Budlong,
Gerald’s highest education was a Master’s Degree in Geography at Chico State College. His career
began working at his father’s engineering company Budlong and Associates as an Engineering
Clerk. He went on to be a Staff Geographer at Dames & Moore in Cincinnati and Park Ridge,
Illinois. He later joined Indio County Planning Department as an Associate Planner.

From 1986 to 1996, Gerald worked as a Staff Environment Planner at Tetra Tech, Inc,
There he worked on a variety of government projects including nuclear power plants, Air Force
and Navy Base expansions and closures, ICBM Missile Modernization Program, DOE Nuclear
Weapons Complex Modernization, and Reuse Program. He settled as an Associate Planner at the
City of San Bernardino. He also taught Geography at Mt. San Jacinto College. His civic activities
included the Moreno Valley Environmental and Historical Preservation Board, EMWD Citizen
Advisory Committee, Community Co-chair MAFB RAB, and Moreno Valley Planning
Commissioner.

Gerald is survived by his wife Lillian; his sons Michael and David; and his brothers Bruce
and Steve. He was a loving and devoted husband, father, brother, and friend. His memory and
passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him.

Gerald will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Gerald Budlong.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: December 4, 2018

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: “/W\Q,A‘-_F,Q"Q—QQ-—’ Q‘QB‘L‘WDeputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, December 4, 2018, be
adjourned in memory of Norman Lee Langhorne, Sr., an 82-year-old resident of Moreno Valley,
California who passed away on November 7, 2018.

Born on November 24, 1935, Norman enlisted in the United States Air Force in 1954.
While in the Air Force, he worked in the operating room as a surgical technician and later as a
clinical instructor and administrator. He honorably retired from the Air Force as a Master Sergeént
after 22 years of service in 1976.

After retirement, Norman worked for Davita Dialysis for many years. He also worked at
Riverside Community Hospital for 12 years. His hobbies included wood working, building model
airplanes, and designing model railroad systems.

Norman is survived by his wife Suzanne of 39 years; his sister Nancy Langhorne-Keels
(Husband Patri); his son Mark (wife Sherri); his daughter Janice; his son John Ferguson (wife
Jessica); and his grandson Jaxon. He was preceded in death by his son Norman Lee Langhorne 1.

Norman’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Norman Lee Langhorne, Sr.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
December 4, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: December 4, 2018
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riyergide, State of California.
By: VTY\QA D@%”\, Deputy
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